
 

 

  

 

 

 
 

LEGAL NOTICE 
TROY MUNICIPAL AIRPORT AT N. KENNETH CAMPBELL FIELD 

DISADVANTAGED BUSINESS ENTERPRISE 
PARTICIPATION IN FEDERALLY FUNDED 

AIRPORT IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS 
 
The Troy Municipal Airport at N. Kenneth Campbell Field, operated by the City of Troy, Alabama, hereby publishes 
a proposed overall goal for its Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) Program for FY 2021-2023 for the City of 
Troy. The proposed overall goal is 9.98% for all FAA-AIP funded projects. The proposed goal for FY 2021 is 9.88% 
for all FAA-AIP funded projects, and the proposed goal for FY 2022 for all FAA-AIP funded projects is 10.07%.  The 
FY 2023 project did not require development of a DBE goal. The methodology used in developing this goal is 
available for inspection at the Office of Mrs. Melissa Sanders, City of Troy, 301 Charles W. Meeks Ave., Troy, AL 
36081, Monday through Friday, from 8:00 AM until 5:00 PM. The City will receive and consider public comments 
on the proposed goal for 30 days from the date of this advertisement. These goals are established in accordance 
with 49 CFR Part 26. Written comments may be forwarded to the addresses cited below. 
 
   Mrs. Melissa Sanders 
   City of Troy 

P.O. Box 549 
Troy, AL 36081-0549 
melissa.sanders@troyal.gov 

 
   AND 
                      
                                                           FAA Western-Pacific Regional Office 
                                                           Ms. Nancy Cibic  
                                                           Office of Civil Rights 
                                                           2300 E Devon Ave 
                                                           Des Plaines, IL 60018 
                                                           nancy.cibic@faa.gov 
 


